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NEMO Workforce Development Board (WDB) 

One-Stop Committee Meeting 
June 6, 2016 

 
Members Present: Stephen Garner, Annette Sweet, Jim Kolve 
 
Members Absent: Michael Purol, Corey Mehaffy 
 
CLEO Present: Chris Gamm 
 
WDB Staff Present: Diane Simbro, Sharon Hillard  
    

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
 
Chairperson Steven Garner called the June 6, 2022 Northeast Missouri Workforce Development Board 
(NEMO WDB) One-Stop Committee Meeting to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. The meeting was 
conducted through Zoom.   
 

ROLL CALL 
 
Roll call was taken.  Three Committee members were present, and a quorum was established.   
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Steven Garner moved to approve the April 16, 2021 One-Stop Committee Meeting minutes.  Jim Kolve 
seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved.      
 

PERFORMANCE, FISCAL AND PROGRAMMATIC MONITORING, 
AND EXPENDITURE REPORTS 

 
Committee members were provided reports regarding Performance, Fiscal and Programmatic Monitoring 
and Expenditures for both service providers.  The Committee reviewed and discussed the information 
provided.  After discussion, the following motion was made. 
 
Jim Kolve moved to approve the Performance, Fiscal and Programmatic Monitoring and Expenditure 
Reports.  Steven Garner seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved.   
 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS NEEDED 
 
Diane said the region was in pretty good shape overall.  However, policy sates that corrective actions are 
required for ongoing issues.  Therefore, she would draft a corrective action plan and the Committee may 
need to meet again to put corrective actions in place.   
 

VOTE ON RECOMMENDATION TO AWARD CONTRACTS FOR PY22 
 
Diane explained the due to PY22/FY23 being a transition year for the WDB, she petitioned the State and 
was granted a waiver to not RFP the services for the Adult and Dislocated Worker Programs, One Stop 

http://www.nemowib.org/


2 

The NEMO Workforce Development Board is an equal opportunity employer/program. Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities. 

 

Operator, Staffing and Fiscal Functions.  Therefore, the Board could choose to extend its current contracts.  
After further discussion, the following motion was made. 
 
Steven Garner moved that the One Stop Committee recommend to the Executive Committee that the current 
contracts for the Adult and Dislocated Worker Programs, One Stop Operator, Staffing and Fiscal Functions 
be extended.  Jim Kolve seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved. 
 

MEETING ADJOURNED 
 
Steven Garner moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Jim Kolve seconded the motion, and the meeting 
adjourned at approximately 9:50 a.m.   
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